## **Charlie Cash**

From: Blum, Thomas - Dallas, TX < Sent: Friday, April 1, 2022 4:09 PM

To: Charlie Cash
Cc: Mark Dimondstein

**Subject:** FW: Social Distancing, cleaning levels and continued use of Plexiglass barriers where applicable

**Attachments:** Updated Postal Service Face Covering Policy\_03.29.2022.pdf

## Charlie,

In order to address the concerns you and Vance raised during our Zoom meeting earlier this week and your email today, below please find the message that I just sent out to the field.

The message will be shared down to the floor level today.

Thank you for raising your concerns.

Enjoy your weekend!

Tom

From: Blum, Thomas- Dallas, TX Sent: Friday, April 1, 2022 4:03 PM

To: \_HQ OFFICERS \_AREA VICE PRESIDENTS o

Cc: \_HQ OFFICERS SECRETARIES < \_HQOFFICERSSECRETARIES@usps.gov>; \_AREA VP SECRETARIES

<\_HQ DIRECTORS FIELD HR <

LR Area Field Directors and LR Area Field Managers

< \_LR District Mgrs < \_LR HEADQUARTERS < Breslin, Jennifer - Washington, DC; Conway, Jeffrey - Dejo-Nicholson, Marina - Washington, DC < Devine, Patrick - Washington, DC Duba, Jeffry - Denver, CO Gandhi, Mangala - Tampa, FL Gavner, James - Plano, TX Hensley, Shayne - Beckley, WV < Mills, David - Washington, DC Miniard, Jill - Cleveland, OH Nicholson, Bruce</p>

- Washington, DC <; Perron, Cathy Washington, DC; Richardson, Shannon - Washington, DC; Shilney, David B - Carol Stream, IL Wattree-Bond, Tracy - Washington, DC

Subject: Social Distancing, cleaning levels and continued use of Plexiglass barriers where applicable

Please note,

DPMG/CHRO Doug Tulino's attached March 29, 2022, *Updated Postal Service Face Covering Policy* does not alter or change existing COVID policies and protocols regarding the maintaining of social distancing, cleaning levels, and continued use of Plexiglass barriers, where applicable.

We continue to be committed in all regards to employee safety as our number one priority.

Please share this confirmation of postal policy with all installation heads to ensure the frontline managers and supervisors are informed.

Thank you,

Thomas J. Blum A/VP Labor Relations